

STATE OF TENNESSEE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

COMMISSIONER'S OFFICE

SUITE 700, JAMES K. POLK BUILDING 505 DEADERICK STREET NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 37243-1402 (615) 741-2848

JOHN C. SCHROER COMMISSIONER

BILL HASLAM GOVERNOR

December 26, 2018

Ms. Ellen Fox
President, Homeowners Association of Tellico Village (HOA)
Mr. Bruce Johnson President, Tellico Village Property Owners Association (POA)
c/o The Public Library at Tellico Village
300 Irene Lane
Loudon, TN 37774

Dear Ms. Fox and Mr. Johnson:

Thank you for your kind words of support for our staff and the success of the safety and resurfacing project on SR-444 in Tellico Village/Loudon County. It is a key responsibility of TDOT to assist local governments and communities to deliver transportation projects that meet the needs of our stakeholders. However, this process is most successful when we have engaged members of the community that volunteer their time and efforts to communicate those needs. Our staff has often complimented the members of the liaison committee for their valuable insights, ideas, and solution oriented team approach to the project. This process has been a great example of government and communities working together to achieve solutions for our transportation system.

Again, we appreciate you taking the time to send us your positive comments.

Sincerely.

John C. Schroer Commissioner

JCS/SMB/jmh